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10 June 2018

Dear Friends in Christ,

Time for a few updates on our finances and coming projects.

If our collections in June remain as they have been during recent months, we will finish the fiscal year 
with a budget surplus of about 1%. In other words, we are right on target, and that is thanks to your 
generosity. The new fiscal year begins on 1 July 2018, and to account for inflation we have planned for 
an increase of 2% in our costs, which means that we need an increase of 2% in our income. So starting 
in July our target for the weekly offertory will be $34,500, and we ask every household in the parish to 
increase their support by 2%. This means, for example, that if you were giving $75 per week until now, 
then starting in July that would go up to $76.50. An increase of that small size, if everyone makes and 
sustains it, will allow us to pay all our bills and remain financially healthy.

In the near future, in addition to the modest increase in offertory giving, we will be asking every household 
in the parish to join us in a multi-year capital campaign for both the diocese and our parish. In 2020 
the Diocese of Charleston will be two hundred years old, and the diocesan capital campaign is part 
of our bi-centennial celebration. The parish portion of the campaign is designed to accomplish several 
major projects that will continue the excellent progress of the past two decades on the expansion and 
improvement of our campus, and details about those projects will be coming soon.

Even before we begin the capital campaign, however, we have identified a project that cannot wait until 
the work we plan for a few years from now. The pews and kneelers in the church are now 63 years old 
and are beginning to fall apart from normal wear and tear, and so the time has come to replace them with 
new pews and kneelers that will look just like the old ones. We are working with three companies to find 
the right solution, but even now we anticipate that the total cost of the project will be approximately 
$175,000, and any gifts you make now to our regular building fund will go towards the new pews.

Finally, this summer we are making some major improvements to two buildings. Pazdan Hall is receiving 
a new HVAC system and a new roof - not the visible mansard roof, but the flat roof which keeps the water 
out, and the three small classrooms on the second floor of Sacred Heart Hall are being reconfigured into 
two larger rooms to be the permanent home of our school’s French and Spanish classes. 

Everything we do here to provide a beautiful and inviting space for our parish family and for all of 
our visitors is made possible only by your continuing generosity, and I am deeply grateful for your 
commitment to St Mary’s.

Father Newman
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                June 2018 
 
 
To the Faithful of the Diocese of Charleston, 
 
Greetings in Christ! I pray this letter finds you and your loved ones well and in good spirits. 
 
As the shepherd of this Diocese, it is my responsibility to nurture a response to God’s will, and to 
provide for the complete and well-rounded formation of the men who have entered the seminary in 
order to discern the call to the priesthood. As part of this request, on Sunday, June 10, 2018, we will 
take up our Annual Seminary Collection to help in the support of the 20 men who are studying to be 
priests for the Diocese of Charleston. By supporting their formation process, you are helping to 
provide us with priests for the future, who are spiritually, intellectually and pastorally ready to 
shepherd in Christ’s name. 
 
In addition to your financial support, I ask you to pray for more young men to respond to God’s call 
to the priesthood as our needs continue to increase with the growing Catholic population in South 
Carolina. Keeping in mind Jesus’ own words the “the harvest is abundant, but the laborers are few” 
(Lk 10:2), I ask all our people in the Diocese to offer encouragement to young men to consider the 
priesthood and for young women to consider the call to religious life. 
 
Your generosity will help provide for the spiritual needs of the Church in the Diocese. Let us together 
pray that God will continue to send us good and holy priests to serve his faithful people. 
 

 
 

        In the Lord's Peace, 

                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
        Most Reverend Robert E. Guglielmone 
        Bishop of the Diocese of Charleston 
 
 

https://sccatholic.org


Facebook

‘Like’ us on Facebook at
St Mary’s Catholic Church

Greenville SC.

Visit us on the web at
www.stmarysgvl.org

Calendar of Events
Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events *

  Sunday, 10 June 2018
  
 

  7.30 am     @  Jean Dickensheets
  9.00 am         The Nielsen Family
11.00 am         Pro populo
  1.00 pm         Spanish Mass

Sunday, 10 June 2018

Nursery: During 9.00 am Mass 

  Monday, 11 June 2018

  7.00 am     @  Evelyn Francis

Monday, 11 June 2018

  Tuesday, 12 June 2018

  7.00 am         Robert M. Murphy 
12.00 noon  @  Maria & Dominic Bruno

 Tuesday, 12 June 2018

7.00 pm            Knights of Columbus (M)

 Wednesday, 13 June 2018
  
  7.00 am         Allyn Wiggins 
12.00 noon      Terry Cook

Wednesday, 13 June 2018

5.00-6.00 pm    Holy Hour & 
                         Confessions (church)

  Thursday, 14 June 2018  

  7.00 am     @  Florence Mooney 
12.00 noon  @  Beatrice Semon

Thursday, 14 June 2018   

  Friday, 15 June 2018
 

  7.00 am     @  Edna Canfield

Friday, 15 June 2018

6.15 am            Morning Prayer (church) 
6.30-8.00 am    Pillars of Christ
10.00 am          Scripture Study Class
3.30-5.00 pm    Youth Choir Practice

  Saturday, 16 June 2018

  5.00 pm     @  Carol Pelicano

Saturday, 16 June 2018

8.00-9.00 am    Rosary - Grove Rd
                         abortion clinic
3.30-4.30 pm    Confessions (church)

G - Gallivan Hall      M - McGrady Hall
P - Pazdan Hall Dining Room

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall
   unless a location is listed.

Financial Report

Weekend of 2/3 June
     Needed               33,800
     Received            36,433
     Surplus                 2,633

     Poor Box                 401

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed          1,656,200
     Received       1,674,888
     Surplus               18,688

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Manage Your EFT” 
link on the homepage of our 
website. For more information or 
if you have any questions please 
contact Jennifer Anderson at 
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org.

mailto:jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org
https://www.facebook.com/stmarysgvl/
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Collection for 9/10 June
Support of the Parish &

Seminary Offering

St Mary’s is sustained by
the generosity of our parishioners.

Thank you for your generosity and support.

Prayer Requests
Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for 
all those who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, 
especially Paulina Cruz, Brett Gervais, Judy Byrum, 
Michael Pinto, Joseph & Sandy Srp, Marie-Therese 
Isidore, Carlton Carpenter, Jim Barber, John Hever, Alfred 
Smith, Mauren Lukovic, Christine Tancrell, Dcn. John & 
Irene Karandisevsky, Lenore Cole, Celsea Patry, John 
Tyler, Hunter Conant, Carly Burkhardt, Alma Furman, 
Anne Alexander, Ruth O’Rourke, Rafael Marquez, Lori 
Wylie, Kenneth & Nancy Tessier, Kevin N. Brown and 
Rick Thompson.

Parish News

Caritas Counseling Services, LLC
Counseling services are available at St Mary’s. Contact 
Dorothy Whalen by phone at 864.679.4122 or by email at 
dorothy.whalen@stmarysgvl.org.

Summer Church Office Hours
8 June - 17 August

	 Monday - Thursday    9 am - 4 pm
	           Friday	           9 am - 12 noon

Job Opening at St Mary’s School
for the 2018-2019 School Year

St Mary’s Catholic School in Greenville, SC, is accepting 
applications for a qualified part-time Pre-K through 
8th grade Music teacher. The scope of the position is 
dependent on the skills and experience that the applicant 
brings to the school. Candidates with experience leading 
a school band, orchestra, and/or various choirs will be 
considered for a full-time position. A current South 
Carolina license or its equivalent and prior teaching 
experience are preferred. Applicants will need to perform 
a piece on their major instrument and/or piano as part of 
the application and interview process.
 

Email resume and cover letter to
Principal@stmarysgvl.org.

Deadline for applications is 1 July 2018.
St Mary’s Catholic School is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

Welcome Newcomers
We welcome the following new members to our parish 
family: Mr & Mrs Nicholas Giffel and Mr Ross Lordo.

Mass Intentions 
If you would like to schedule a Mass intention, contact 
Vickie Acosta in the parish office at 864.271.8422 or 
vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org.

Join us in Pazdan Hall after the
9.00 am Mass for doughnuts

24 June

Knights of Columbus Breakfast
The KofC Monthly Breakfast is scheduled for 
Sunday 17 June in the Pazdan Hall Dining 
Room after all the morning Masses. All are 

welcome to share breakfast with the parish family.

Bulletin Submissions 
The deadline for items is 12 days prior to the bulletin date. 
Contact Lisa at lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org to submit 
items for the e-bulletin. 

mailto:principal@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:dorothy.whalen@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org


	            WCKI 1300 AM
Visit CatholicRadioinSC.com.

Funeral Notices 
If you would like to receive notification when funerals are 
scheduled at St Mary’s, please contact the parish office at 
churchoffice@stmarysgvl.org.

Daily Mass Readings 
For the daily Mass readings,

visit http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/

Donations needed for
The Really Good, Really Big,

Really Cheap Book Sale!
Do you have books at home in new or gently-used 
condition that you would like to donate for a great 
cause? The Really Good, Really Big, Really Cheap 
Book Sale, Greenville Literacy Association’s largest 
annual fund-raiser, will be held at McAlister Square 
on 10-12 August. A successful book sale needs tons 
of books – both adult and children’s, fiction and 
non-fiction, modern and classic, hardbound and soft 
cover. Please place your books in the collection boxes 
located in Sacred Heart Hall. The boxes will be in 
place until 27 July. This is a major fund raising effort 
for a most worthy organization, and we thank you for 
your support.

Prayer Chain Ministry
St Mary’s Prayer Chain is a network of parishioners who receive 
prayer requests by telephone and then pray for those requests. 
Please call the office at 864.271.8422, ext. 127 to submit your 
requests. Information received will be kept confidential.

Congratulations to
Delaney Sarah Gondi and Barrett Thomas Gondi who 
were baptized last week.

Baptism Class
Prior to having a child baptized 
at Saint Mary’s, you must have 
been registered in the parish for 
at least six months, attending 
Sunday Mass each week, using 
the stewardship envelopes, and 

participating in the life of the parish. Baptisms take 
place on Saturdays at 6.15 pm after the 5.00 pm Mass. 
Attending a Baptism Preparation Class is required and 
may be attended prior to the birth of your child. The 
next class is scheduled for Monday 25 June at 6.30 pm 
in Sacred Heart Hall. Pre-registration in the church 
office is required. For questions, contact T.J. Nielsen 
at 864.679.4114 or timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org.

http://www.catholicradioinsc.com
mailto:churchoffice@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
https://charlestonvocations.com
http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/
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St. Mary’s Catholic School
864.271.3870

school.office@stmarysgvl.org

Steven Zimmerman
Principal

principal@stmarysgvl.org

Nelle Palms
Director of Admissions

nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4117

Megan Soulsby
Safe Environment Coordinator

megan.soulsby@stmarysgvl.org

Lisa Lyvers
Director of St. Mary’s Classic & Gala

lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org

www.stmarysgvl.org/theschool

School Summer Office Hours
Until 10 August

Monday - Thursday
9.00 am - 2.00 pm

A lot goes into keeping our school buildings 
beautiful and safe; most of that work takes 
place over the summer. Before visiting the 
School Office, please call ahead to ensure 
that it is open: 864.271.3870. Thank you for 
your patience.

Private tours are available by 
appointment.

For more information, please 
contact Nelle Palms, Director of 
Admissions, at 864.679.4117 or 
nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org.

Formed.org 
Online resources are available to every member of our parish through 
a new program called Formed. This website includes a variety of free 
resources, including books, movies, podcasts, etc. for people of all 
ages. Go to Formed.org. Register using our parish code: 8B7VRM 
to get access to the resources. If you have questions, please contact 
Timothy Nielsen at timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org.

Pillars of Christ
Pillars of Christ is a men’s ministry led by a group of St. Mary’s 
men who are on fire with the love of Christ and His Church. The 
group meets on Friday mornings from 6.15–8.00 am for prayer in 
the church and then in Sacred Heart Hall for study.

Sign up for AmazonSmile,
and Amazon will automatically donate 

money to St Mary’s School.
Sign into your Amazon account, and select St. Mary’s 
Catholic School as your organization of choice. Amazon 
will donate 0.5% of the purchase price of eligible 
products. you use the same account on Amazon.com and 
AmazonSmile.

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/57-0426237

Encourage your friends and family to help SMS
by signing up for AmazonSmile!

2018 Family Honor Pilgrimage
If you have a special devotion to the Blessed Mother or need spiritual 
renewal, join Family Honor’s Pilgrimage to France, 5-13 November. 
Our pilgrimage will take you to the Blessed Mother’s Shrine at 
Lourdes, plus visits to Lyons, Ars, Lisieux, and Paris to see holy 
sites significant in the life of Saints Bernadette, Therese of Lisieux, 
John Vianney, Catherine Laboure, and Vincent de Paul. Spiritual 
Director is Family Honor’s Chaplain, Father Philip Gillespie, 
pastor of St Joseph Catholic Church - Anderson.  Pilgrimage details 
are available at FamilyHonor.org (30th Anniversary tab / 2018 
Pilgrimage)  or contact the Family Honor office at 803.929.0858. 
Deposit due by 30 June.

https://www.facebook.com/smsgreenville/
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/school-main/
mailto:school.office@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:principal@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:megan.soulsby@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/57-0426237
https://familyhonor.org/2018-pilgrimage/
https://familyhonor.org/2018-pilgrimage/
mailto:timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
https://formed.org


Greenville Deanery

PERPETUAL

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

St Mary Magdalene

A key card is required to enter the chapel. If you would like 
to sign up as an adorer or regular visitor, or just visit for the 
day, please come to the St Mary Magdalene parish office 
Monday - Friday, between 9.00 am and 3.30 pm.

Prince of Peace

Each moment you spend with Jesus in the Blessed 
Sacrament brings joy, pleasure, and delight to his 
Sacred Heart! “My joy, my pleasure, my delight is to 
be with you.” (Proverbs 8.31) Contact Lisa Buss at 
adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or 864.508.7123.

All hours are available. Urgent needs are:
Sunday 6 pm
Monday 8 am

Tuesday 6 am & 12 pm
Friday 2 pm

Saturday 12 am, 3 am, 4 pm & 9 pm

The Newman Connection
The Diocese of Charleston has partnered with The 
Newman Connection in an effort to connect graduating 
high school seniors in our diocese with the campus ministry 
programs at colleges and universities throughout South 
Carolina. It is critically important that we pursue every 
possible opportunity to connect our HS graduates with the 
Catholic resources available at their college or university. 
Studies have shown that young adults respond to personal 
invitations from college campus ministry. Students/families 
may enter contact information through the private link at

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DHY3Z6D.
Information will be directly provided to The Newman 
Connection and will not be shared. 

Facebook.com/LVGreenville
LVGreenville@gmail.com

All young adults (18-39)
are welcomed & encouraged to join

our ministry whose mission is to help
young adults answer the universal call to holiness.

Summer Theology on Tap Series
Upstate Craft Beer Co.

It’s the time of year! We have a great set of 
speakers lined up centered around the theme of 
Mystical Theology and Mysteries of the Faith. 
Arrive at 7.00 pm each week for socializing and 
ordering food/drink if desired, and the speakers 
will begin at 7.30 pm. See you there.

11 June    Chris Stansberry - Devotion to
                the Blessed Mother
18 June    Karl Orbon - Mystic Saints
25 June    Chris Ortiz - Angels

Diocese of Charlotte Vocations Camp
Duc in Altum: 25-29 June 2018

Open to young women ages 15-19.

One day, after speaking to the crowds from Simon’s 
boat, our Lord invited the Apostle to “put out into 
the deep” for a catch: “Duc In altum” (Luke 5.4). 
The Diocese of Charlotte hosts Duc in Altum, an 
opportunity for young women to deepen their faith, 
develop new friendships and explore the meaning 
and purpose of their lives. Register by 16 June.

Cost is $150, which includes lodging at Belmont 
Abbey College, all meals and supplies.

 More information is available online at
CharlotteDiocese.org/vocations/duc-in-altum/

https://charlottediocese.org/vocations/duc-in-altum/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DHY3Z6D
mailto:adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org
mailto:lvgreenville@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/LVGreenville/
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Father Jay Scott Newman, VF
Pastor of St Mary’s Church
pastor@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Father Jonathan Duncan
Chaplain to St Joseph’s Catholic School
fatherduncan@stmarysgvl.org
817.475.6909

Father Bartholomew Leon	
Administrator of St Rafka Church
fatherbart@stmarysgvl.org
864.469.9119

Assisting Priests

Permanent Deacons

Vickie Acosta	
Executive Assistant to the Pastor
vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Jennifer Anderson
Director of Finance and Human Resources
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4102

Arlen Clarke
Choirmaster
arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org
864.901.1250

Jaime Escobar
Director of Facilities
jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4107

Joann Miller
Director of Religious Education
joann.miller@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4110

Staff

Father Francisco Cruz
Parochial Vicar
fathercruz@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4116

Timothy Nielsen
Director of Christian Formation
timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4114

Chris Ortiz
Director of Youth Ministry
chris.ortiz@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4111

Pat Perkins
Director of Administration
pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4109

David Rhyne
Organist
david.rhyne@stmarysgvl.org
864.270.4689

Lisa Watkins	
Director of Communications
lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4105

Deacon John Heuser
john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4113

Deacon Joe Sanfilippo
joe.sanfilippo@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4119

Deacon George Tierney
george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4115

Deacon Tom Whalen
thomas.whalen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4108

Deacon Nestor Acosta
nestor.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4118

Deacon Clark Brittain
clark.brittain@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4120

Deacon Diego Ferro
diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4112

Deacon Alex Garvey
alex.garvey@stmarysgvl.org
864.255.1096
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